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Dear 3rd grade families,
Here is what we are up to this week…
Reading/Grammar:  This week our Harcourt piece is a play called The Crowded House. We will be breaking up into groups to act this out and our focus will be on fluency (reading with expression and accuracy). We will also work on the second rule of the Rule Based Summary which is condensing lists into one word.
Writing:  Our focus in writing this week will be on the trait “Conventions”. We will have several mini-lessons on capitalization, punctuation, and common spelling errors. 
Math: (Mrs. Davidson) We will start this week off by finding fractions on a number line. We will also be working on adding and subtracting fractions. Last week many students struggled with simplifying fractions. Simplifying fractions is a hard concept for students to understand. Knowing multiplication and division math facts can make simplifying fractions easier. Try to make time everyday to practice some math facts with your kids. Math facts can be practiced in the car, in the kitchen, or on the computer. For my own children I have used a game made for the Nintendo DS called "Personal Trainer: Math."  There are many ways that math facts can be sneaked into the day, find what works best for you and your family.
Social Studies: We move back into social studies with a three week unit titled Our Communities. Our big ideas for the unit are that North America was settled by different people, for different reasons, all facing different challenges and how the Revolutionary War and Civil War greatly impacted the United States.  
Info to know: 
*The drawing for the field trip volunteers will be on Monday. I will send out an email Monday evening letting you know who was picked.
 - February 2nd is a full day staff in-service day so no school for students.

-  February 21st is President’s Day…no school!
-  February 28th all field trip money and permission slips are due
Respectfully,
Mrs. Peterson and Mrs. Davidson
